
MINISTRY OF WATER & ENVIRONMENT 

IRRIGATION SCHEMES DEVELOPMENT PROJECT IN UNYAMA, 

NAMALU AND SIPI REGIONS, UGANDA 

PUBLIC NOTICE:  

BE AWARE OF THE FALSE ADVERTISEMENT REGARDING THE 

CONSTRUCTION OF SIPI, NAMALU AND UNYAMA IRRIGATION SCHEMES 

It has come to the attention of the Ministry of Water and Environment, that there are false advertisements 

circulating in mainly the social media relating to the Construction of Sipi, Namalu and Unyama Irrigation 

Schemes. These are advertisements are false, misleading and NOT published by the Ministry of Water and 

Environment  

The Ministry of Water and Environment wishes to clarify as follows:  

• No Official advertisement regarding the Construction of Sipi, Namalu and Unyama Irrigation 

schemes has been issued out to the public at this time; 

• Any legitimate information relating to the bid opportunities at Unyama and Namalu shall be 

communicated in the appropriate media/channels including the Ministry website and by authorized 

representatives 

The Ministry of Water Environment will not be held responsible for any individual who falls 

victim of these scams or fraudulent schemes related to this matter. 

The Ministry of Water and Environment urges the public to:  

• First verify any purported advert received before acting on the same; 

• Refrain from sharing unverified claims that may cause confusion. 

• Contact the Ministry of Water and Environment’s Procurement and Disposal Unit for 

accurate information. 

Address: 

Head, Procurement & Disposal Unit 

Ministry of Water and Environment 

Plot 3-7 Kabalega Crescent, Luzira 

Kampala – Uganda, 
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